Selectmen's Meeting, Monday, July 10, 1989
Present: Edwin F. Rowehl, chairman, Rachel C. Reinstein,
William Suydam, Madeleine Henley, Administrative Assistant,
Kelly Hatmaker, Elizabeth M. Shaw, Secretary/Bookkeeper.

Meeting called to order at 7:30.

Checks and yield taxes were signed.

Rachel reported Shelly Nelkins would like to be a voting member of the solid waste district.

Art Stenberg, zoning/building inspector gave his report. Violations were discussed. Concern over the Breezy Point property and possible follow up to have the property put into conformance. EPA has notified the owners of violations. It was suggested copies of all letters to Mr. Bergeron be sent to the State.

The violations on the Sudsbury property were reviewed. No problems were found with any of the pending building permits applications.

Steve Crowell requested a letter from the selectmen in speeding up permission to clear up the wet lands on the site for the new construction to the school.

Selectmen would like to have a progress reports on the new construction. Especially information concerning the gym, the ball field and the road.

Betty Shaw bookeeper gave Steve Crowell a review of his assessment.

Pat Beers was sworn in as a member of the parks and recreation board.

Robert Varnum, road agent gave his report. The road improvement was completed. Wednesday the crew will make up the pug mix and start sealing the roads within three weeks. Bob hopes to get five miles of roads sealed. Craig Road was done last week. All boulders possible to remove were removed. The bridge on Craig Rd. needs replaced. The best way to correct the problem is a culvert costing about \$5,000. There is no money in the budget to do the work this year. Next year the town will be asked to fund the money to replace the bridge.

Ed Rowehl mentioned Old Pound Road having holes in it. This is one of the roads Bob will be filling in. The weather this past winter caused a lot of problems which are now showing up.

Bob mentioned several people asked to have their driveways Selectmen's Meeting, July 10, 1989 Pg.1

blacktopped. The road crew use to do them one day a year. If it is decided to allow the road crew to do this, it would be on a first come first served basis and a liability release will be required.

Every cemetery was mowed before Memorial Day, unfortunately the amount of rain has the grass growing faster than the road crew can do the work. This work is done by a member of the road crew on off hours since the crew is too busy during the regular days.

Minutes for the week of July 3rd were approved.

Rachel Reinstein moved to go into executive session to discuss Personnel. Bill Suydam second. So moved.

Meeting called to order. No information from the executive session.

Adjourned 10:00 ems